

Newsletter

28th June 2024



Welcome

The Church car park will be closed on Friday 5th July, and Wednesday 10th July. We anticipate that the car park will be open by the end of the school day on the 10th July but not on 5th July. Please allow extra time to get to school on these days.

Diary Dates



July

Wed 3rd Yr 2 Raptor Foundation Wed 10th Yr 5/6 Performance Thurs 11th Yr 5/6 Performance

Fri 19th Mon 22nd PTA Non-Uniform Day **INSET DAY**

Tues 23rd

SUMMER HOLIDAYS

September

Tues 3rd Wed 4th

INSET DAY

First day of School

Mrs McMurray, Mr Emery & The **Jegyons Wood Team**

Sports Day

We are so proud of all our children for doing so brilliantly on Sports Day! They ran their hardest, and cheered each other on so supportively. Thank you for coming along and supporting them on the day.

Cricket Win!



The year 3/4 cricket attended a cricket tournament and walked away as winners after winning all their games. Well done!

Staff Car Park

Please remember when crossing the staff car park to use the pavement and not walk across the car park. Parents are not permitted to park in the staff car park,

PF Kits



In September, we will no longer be asking the children to come to school in their PE kits on PE days. Instead, they will bring their kit and leave it school. This is for a number of reasons. Most importantly, this supports safeguarding culture. It also means that if the children get wet and muddy during a PE lesson (as we are an all weather school), they don't need to sit in wet clothes. It has also been difficult during the cold weather for children to wear the appropriate indoor kit, which we must have for safety reasons. It is also 'one less thing to remember' especially when PE days need to change at short notice. We have also found that many younger children benefit from the opportunity to practise the skill of dressing themselves to develop their independence. This change will start in the new term.

New Finish Times

From September finish times will change for EYFS and KS1 to fall in line with DfE guidelines.

Foundation Stage will finish at the later time of 3.05pm, and Years 1 & 2 will finish at 3.15pm. This will be effective from 1st September 2024.

Please do not worry if you have siblings at the school that you need to collect from different parts of the school at the same time, teachers are aware.

Safeguarding

Home - Kooth offer free, safe and anonymous counselling and wellbeing support to children 11 and above.



Summer Fete

Today is our Summer Fete! We hope you all have a brilliant time at the Fete

We want to say a HUGE thank you to our amazing PTA for all their hard work in putting the Fete together. Our PTA is run by volunteers, and they have given up their own time to organise this event over the past few months. Deborah Baker, Chair of the PTA, has worked so hard - thank you to Debs and everyone who has helped with running stalls, donating prizes, setting up, etc. We couldn't have the Fete without our amazing parent volunteers!

Classes for Next Year

We know this time of year can often bring some unsettling feelings for the children as we start to think about the end of term. We will try to keep school as calm as possible. We know some children get anxious about classes for September. On transition day (5th July), your child will know what class they will be in. Last year we did not mix classes and we plan to do that again this year.